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Heritage Estates Home Owners Association Meeting

March 29, 2006 7:00 PM
Meeting Minutes
Attendees Last Name: Douglas, Righi, Yankauskas, Feorene, Earhart, Watson, Dalton, Scholze, Beard, Ciarmitaro, Guy, Tomb, Kukalis, Hribal, Lovas, Fetsko, O’Connor, Horvath.  Board Attendees: DePaulo, Pujol, Heberle, Conto, Pisani
I. Introduction- All board members
a. Introduction of the board – Dino DePaulo began the meeting at 7:08 PM by introducing himself.  All other board members then introduced themselves.  A display of the plot plan for the neighborhood was available for neighbors to view.  
b. Attendance sheet – An attendance sheet was sent around the room and all in attendance were asked to include their phone number and/or e mail address if they would like to be in the upcoming directory.  Any person who supplied their e mail address will also get automatic e-mail notice when the website is updated. 
II. Website discussion – Jenna Heberle
a. Explanation of Heritage Estates web site – Jenna reminded the neighbors of the existence of the web site dedicated to the Heritage Estates Home Owners Association (HOA).  The web site address is: http://www.heritagehomeowners.com.  Jenna outlined the links available on the web site.   The process for submitting a proposal or a complaint was reviewed.  This information is also available on the website.  In addition, the violation section of the website was explained in detail.  Jenna reminded everyone that everything she was outlining was also available in detail on the website.  Jenna stressed that all communication between the board and a HOA Homeowner should be in writing either by e mailing the board at board@heritagehomeowners.com or by regular mail at PO Box 254, Murrysville.  All communication should also be signed by the homeowner.  Anonymous communication will not be considered.  Several questions were raised during this section of the meeting.  The questions raised are the following: 

Q. There is a link for covenants for both phases I and II.  Are the covenants the same?  

A. The only difference in the date that they were recorded.  There will be a third link when phase III begins. 

Q. Is there a neighborhood Realtor?

A. Currently there is not a site team dedicated to Heritage Estates. 

Q. Is there any news about Phase III and whether it will be completed?

A. The board is not aware that phase III will not be completed.  We have no information regarding phase III.  

Q. Do any members of the board have a financial vested interest in the plan?

A. No board members have any financial vested interest in the plan.  All vested interest is personal. 

III. Retention pond- Dino DePaulo
a. Status of retention pond drainage and fencing – Dino has been in touch with the DEP and the municipality.  As of right now, the retention pond on the right side of Harvest (Pond 1)  is on parcel “B” and is owned by Alan Latta.   The retention pond on the corner of Barberry (Pond 2) is a separate lot in the plan.  The board is working with the municipality to take over ownership of these retention ponds.  When ownership would be transferred, the board has the intention of working with the DEP and municipality to fence the area for safety and plant trees for aesthetics.  A question was asked regarding the landscaping of the area and Dino answered that the board would like to work with the municipality to properly landscape the area with possible financial involvement from the board to make sure that there are enough trees to make the area aesthetically pleasing.  In order to drain Pond 1, a study would need to be done to determine the effect of the amount of water that would drain into the field below the neighborhood.  
IV. Violations of covenants- Kathy Pujol
a. Discuss the process when there is a violation of the covenants – Kathy explained that the board has sent out registered letters to 2 home owners notifying them that they are in violation of the covenants.  The board has not yet received a written response from either home owner.  Both of these violations were driveway violations.  The board also stressed that they are trying to determine if several other homeowners are in violation of the covenants, and if so, more letters will be sent out to those home owners.   The board also explained that they could not go back and undo what the previous board had done or not done regarding fences or sheds on properties.  There is no paper trail to verify that homeowners with fences or sheds did or did not receive approval.  Therefore, those homeowners were grandfathered in and did not receive a letter.  Only stand alone issues that are clearly laid out in the covenants and do not require board approval, such as paving driveways were addressed by the board at this time.  A home owner made the suggestion that the board send registered letters to those homeowners who are in violation for fences or sheds or other items to inform them that they are in violation but that they do not have to remove their item because they were grandfathered in by the current board.  By doing this the current board would have a paper trail to show that they are indeed in violation in the event that another home owner questions the item.  The board agreed that this would be a good idea and will put that on their agenda for their next meeting in April.  
V. Turning over of the common area –Kathy Pujol
a. Status of turning over the common area from Latta Development to the Heritage Estates HOA and how that will affect assessments – Kathy explained that the board is attempting to have Alan Latta turn over the common area (green space) to the HOA.  As soon as that is done, the board will be able to get an insurance quote and set the assessment amounts for the neighborhood.  The tax amount for the area would also be included in the assessments.  In addition, Kathy explained that the board is also attempting to have Alan Latta refrain from using the retention pond area on Barberry Court as his staging area for phase III.  It was also determined that Mr. Latta should return the pond area to a ‘green space’ by cleaning the area, removing debris, and planting grass.  A home owners asked if there were a way to clearly mark where the exact green space boundaries were.  The home owner expressed concern that the HOA would have to pay taxes and insurance on an area whose location was not clear to everyone in the plan.  A discussion of planting trees to mark the areas was discussed.  This item was added to the agenda to be discussed at the next board meeting in April.  
VI. Assessment – Pat Conto 
a. Explanation of how the board will assess Home Owners – Pat explained that there has not been any new assessment since 2003 and that only small expenditures have been made.  The current balance of the HOA is $5,356.63.  The new assessments are not complete because the board does not have the necessary information to determine an assessment.  The items that will be included in the assessment for each home owner is the insurance for the common area, taxes for the common area, a social fee to fund neighborhood activities for both children and adults, landscaping for retention ponds, and entrance sign and a buffer amount.  Pat explained that the assessment would be for all home owners in phase I and II regardless of whether or not they had paid the first assessment fee.  A home owner asked if it were possible to instead give the home owners who had previously paid the assessment fee a credit.  Concern was raised by the home owners that they would have to pay an assessment fee again when nothing was done with the original monies.  The board explained that they understood as 4 out of 5 of the board members had also paid the first assessment.  The board added this to the agenda for the April board meeting and promised to revisit the problem.  The assessment amount will be forthcoming as soon as the common areas are turned over the HOA from Latta Development.  
VII. Entrance Sign- Dino DePaulo
a. Status of a Heritage Estates Entrance sign including issues surrounding land attainment and rights- Dino explained that the sign issue has not been properly addressed in the six years the neighborhood has been in existence.  The current HOA board decided that they are no longer going to wait for Latta Development to install an entrance sign for the neighborhood. Instead, the board will add the cost of a sign into the assessment and the sign will be paid for by the HOA home owners.  The board feels that this is the only sure way that a sign will be installed.  Dino further explained that the sign issue is a complicated one.  Erie Insurance owns the property where the construction sign is currently, and there is a utility easement on the other side of the road.  A home owner informed the board that there had been a spot behind the telephone pole on the corner of Harvest and Logan Ferry Road that had been set aside for the sign.  The board said that they would investigate that option.  In addition, the board was investigating the option of having the sign on Harvest Drive directly past the town homes on the right side of the road.  This land is owned by Latta Development.  To obtain the right to install a sign on the property, the HOA would have to attain the land from Alan Latta.  
A home owner asked about Jim Rumbaugh’s involvement in the sign issue.  The board explained that at one time Mr. Rumbaugh was going to work with Gwen Latta in having a joint sign for Heritage Estates and Heritage Square.  A home owner informed the board that Mr. Rumbaugh was going to split the cost of the sign with Mrs. Latta.  The board decided to not include Mr. Rumbaugh in current planning of the sign because no progress has been made in the last several years.  The board reminded the HOA that the sign process will take some time to work through, but assured the HOA that this issue is being actively worked on by the board.  

VIII. Park Update – Jenna Heberle
a. Status update for the Heritage Park field – Jenna explained that she had been in touch with Michelle Clark at the Municipal Parks Department for Murrysville to inquire about the status of the park field.  Miss Clark forwarded Jenna to the Jim Menhorn, the park foreman.  Mr. Menhorn informed Jenna that Heritage Park is on the municipal schedule for this summer. The municipality is waiting on more fill material from Mr. Latta to complete the grading of the property.  Mr. Menhorn stated that the inlet has already been put in and that as soon as they had good weather and more fill they would grade the property flat to the hillside.  He indicated that the property would be seeded and would be a multi use flat field.  A home owner indicated that they believed that a fence at the top of the hill lining Cypress Drive and a baseball backstop were originally in the plan for that parcel.  The board said that they would touch base with Mr. Menhorn again to ask about these items for the field.  The board will revisit this issue at their meeting in April.  
IX. Committees – Jenna Heberle
a. Sign up sheets for committees and committee ideas from the Home owners – Jenna explained that sign up forms for different committees would be placed on the web site under the “committees” link.  Any interested home owner can express interest in a committee by filling out the form and sending it to the mailing address or  by e mailing the board.  The current committee ideas are beautification, garage sale, welcome, social and block party.  Any other ideas are welcome.  The board strongly expressed that they are in great need of volunteers for the committees so that the neighborhood can have a full range of activity and community involvement.  Four home owners volunteered to be on the beautification committee.  These four home owners are Steve Douglas, Mike Feorene, Sonya Kukalis and Jodi Horvath.  The board thanked these volunteers!
X. General Questions – All board members
A question was raised by a home owner as to whether there was anything that could be done about speeding in the neighborhood. The board said that they would put a notice on the website and additionally will purchase several “children playing” signs to be placed roadside in the neighborhood.  In addition, the board suggested that repeat offenders be reported to the municipality.  
A question was raised by a home owner as to whether or not the HOA board could do anything about the debris and old trucks left on parcel “B” owned by Alan Latta.  This parcel is where Mr. Latta currently has his construction shed and where he stores his materials and trucks.  The board indicated that there was no way for the board to make Mr. Latta keep the area cleaner as the property in question is owned by Mr. Latta and not the HOA.  

      XI.      Closing
     The board thanked everyone for their attendance.  Mark Pisani 
      stressed to the home owners that the board is here to serve the 
      neighborhood at large and that any questions, comments or concerns
      can be freely brought to the attention of the board.  Jenna reminded
      the home owners that all official  HOA communication should be by 
      regular or e – mail so that all board members have the same 
      opportunity to be involved and follow the issue.  
The board closed the meeting at approximately 8:15.  

